14 Carlton Street Toronto, Ontario M5B 1K5 Telephone: 416-542-2517 Facsimile: 416-542-2776 gwinn@torontohydro.com



December 15, 2008

via RESS e-filing - signed original to follow by mail

Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited's

Application for Disposition of Expired Rate Rider Revenues

Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited (THESL) submits with this letter an Application for disposition of amounts related to Expired Rate Rider Revenues. These include the revenues from rate riders for 2006 Smart Meters, 2006 Conservation and Demand, and Regulatory Assets Recovery.

THESL proposes that the Board proceed by way of a written hearing in this Application. Submitted for the Board's consideration are the enclosed Manager's Summary and Appendix A detailing THESL's proposed disposition of these revenues effective May 1, 2009. The requisite two sets of copies are enclosed.

Please contact me at 416-542-2517 or at regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com for any inquiry or comments regarding this Application.

Sincerely

Glen A. Winn, Manager

Regulatory Applications & Compliance

encl.

:gaw/acc